MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:            October 2, 2013

TIME:             10:00 A.M.

PLACE:          500 N. Calvert Street

                       3rd Floor Conference Room

                       Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:     John Mettee, Chairman
                       John Jensen

                       Donald Ocker

                       Brian Dunne

                       Daniel Lavelle

                       Thomas Orisich

OTHERS

PRESENT:     Pamela J. Edwards, Assistant Attorney General

                       Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary

                       Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

                       Mike Ulrich

                       Bill Orsinger, MSS

                       James M. Shaw, Jr., MSS

CALL TO ORDER


John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES    

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the September 4, 2013 meeting as written.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE


No open complaints.


One reinstatement was reviewed after he submitted the additional CPC hours he was short and approved.
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Motion (II) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to accept the complaint committee's report.

CORRESPONDENCE


Chairman Mettee reminded the Board that a letter dated March 22, 2013 was sent to Matthew Mills, Counsel to the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission, clarifying issues associated with the preparation of record plats by appropriate design professionals.  The letter contained suggested changes to Prince George's County's Subdivision Regulations.  Subsequent to that letter, an inquiry was received from MNCPPC asking for further clarification.

The Chairman stated that as a result another letter was sent on October 1, 2013 containing further clarification of the Board's suggested changes regarding final plats and preliminary plans. 
NEW BUSINESS


The Board discussed rescheduling of the November meeting due to scheduling conflicts.  A motion (III) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to schedule the meeting for October 31, 2013.


Ms. Edwards also discussed with the Board the January 2014 meeting and a motion (IV) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to schedule the meeting for January 3, 2014 as the first Wednesday of the month is Janaury 1st, a holiday.

Mr. Orisich informed the Board the he will be attending the EPS committee meeting on November 9, 10, & 11, 2013 in Fort Lauderdale, Florida.  Topics to be discussed are CBT, photogrammetry and other issues.

OLD BUSINESS
Update on Staff Issues


Ms. Edwards stated that the receptionist position will be filled very shortly.  The Assistant Director position will be advertised in the near future.  Interviews are being scheduled for the IT position.
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MSP Committee


Mr. Orisich reported that the committee is waiting for MSS to present the issue of the property improvement form to its shareholders and get feedback.

MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS REPORT


James Shaw, President of MSS, introduced Bill Orsinger, President Elect, to the Board.  The Board thanked Mr. Shaw for working with the Board and looks forward to working with Mr. Orsinger.


Mr. Shaw stated that the MSS has tabled the Minimum Standards of Practice issue for now.  Mr. Orisich suggested that they should meet with the Design Council first before they move forward with this topic.


Mr. Orisinger presented the MSS report.  At the last MSS board meeting, a motion was passed in support of requiring a 4-year degree for licensure.  Mr. Orisich asked if MSS is going to seek a sponsor to introduce a bill for the 4-year degree requirement.  Mr. Shaw stated that a motion was passed to ask counsel to suggest language before they seek a sponsor.  Mr. Orisich suggested that they may wish to ask the Design Council to review the language.


Mr. Orisich stated that very few surveying schools are ABET accredited.  Mr. Shaw noted that there are a number of colleges interested in taking over the
surveying program from CCBC-Catonsville, but an agreement is in place with
CCBC-Catonsville to keep the program there.  Marketing is an issue with Catonsville as well.  It is hoped that if the 4-year degree is required for licensure, the demand will increase the supply of available programs.


The Board wishes to thank Maryland Society of Surveyors for letting the Board participate in the Fall Conference and to have an exam writing session.

APPEARANCE BEFORE THE BOARD - MIKE ULRICH


Mr. Ulrich appeared before the Board with general questions regarding regulation .06 and .12 of the Minimum Standards of Practice.  Mr. Ulrich's questions were complex.  The Board requested that he put his questions in writing to the Board and the Board should confer with Counsel on these questions and respond back to him in writing.
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PUBLIC HEARING - PROPOSED LICENSE FEE INCREASE

The Board held a public hearing at 11:20 a.m. to hear comments from the public regarding the proposed increase in the license fee from $68.00 for a two-year license to $76.50.  There were no attendees.  Final action on the proposed license fee increase will be taken at the December 4, 2013 meeting.  The public hearing was closed at 11:29 a.m.
APPLICATION FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY CORPORATION

1.  Buchart Horn, Inc. - approved.


Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (V) for approval was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Ocker and unanimously carried.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (VI) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Ocker and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m.

__X___ With Corrections

______Without Corrections

Signed by John Mettee, Chairman, October 31, 2013.
CORRECTIONS TO THE MINUTES OF OCTOBER 2, 2013.

Page Three, Second paragraph, Under MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS REPORT,  should read:  Mr. Shaw stated that the MSS has tabled the Minimum Standards of Practice issue for now.  Mr. Orisich suggested that they should meet with other shareholders interested in use of location drawings.
